TOWN OF SHELBY

Spring 2022 Newsletter



A BIG THANK YOU TO OUR ROAD CREW!

Our road crew works tirelessly while most of us sleep so we can have safer morning commutes. At times, the roads are not perfectly plowed and may take a little longer than ideal. Please know our road crew works day and night to get the job done, sometimes for 24-36 hours straight. As a reminder, please park off the street as much as possible during a snow event, it's much appreciated. We look forward to warmer days and the plows coming off the trucks! Here's hoping mother nature cooperates after winter and we avoid any additional flood events. We will be moving forward with flood mitigation plans and will be continuing road repairs as soon as weather allows.

PET LICENSES

Is your pet registered for 2022? If not, please drop off your pet's most current rabies certificate and cash or a check to complete the purchase of their license. If not paid by March 31st, you will need to register your pets at La Crosse County. Late fees may be assessed by La Crosse County.

TOWN COMPREHENSIVE PLAN UPDATE PROCESS

The Planning Commission is updating the Comprehensive Plan which is nearly complete. Typically this commission meets on the third Tuesday of the month at 4:00 p.m. at Town Hall. If you would like to give input on the Comprehensive Plan, feel free to attend one of the meetings or submit your input in writing to Town Hall. For more information about the Plan or meeting times please visit: https://www.townofshelby.com.

SHELBY YOUTH BALL

The 2022 Season of Shelby Youth Ball is starting soon. Registration is available on shelbyball.org. Pre-season practices are at Central High School Hackett Gymnasium. For dates and times, please visit shelbyball.org.

For questions or concerns about the upcoming season, please call 608-788-1006 or email SYB@townofshelby.com.





TOWNOFSHELBY.COM



LARGE ITEM DROP OFF

Large Item Drop Off will begin Saturday, April 9, 2022 (weather permitting) from 7:00 a.m. to noon. Please refer to your 2022 Recycler Calendar for Acceptable items.

Large Item Drop Off Dates for 2022: April 9th, May 14th, June 11th, August 13th, September 10th, October 8th, & November 12th (weather permitting).

SHELTER RESERVATIONS

The Town of Shelby rents one open shelter and one enclosed shelter, both located in Mormon Coulee Park (off of Highway 14/61). Please call 608-788-1032 x1 for more information & availability.



TOWN HALL CLOSED FOR MEMORIAL DAY

Town Hall will be closed on Monday, May 30th, 2022.

LEAF & GRASS BIN

Beginning April 1st, 2022 (weather permitting), the concrete bunker located near the Town Shop on 28th Street will be open for residents to drop off grass clippings, leaves and garden debris.

Brush and tree limbs are not allowed to be dumped there.

Please remove leaves and lawn clippings from the bags or bins used to transport them before depositing them into the bunker. Do not leave bags or bins laying around the bunker. Unlawful dumping citations carry a fine of \$200.00 and will apply to any trash, brush, bags or bins left behind.

NOTICE TO RESIDENTS

The leaf and grass bin is under camera surveillance. Please use this site responsibly.

SHELBY FIRE DEPARTMENT SPOTLIGHT



Jerry Roesler (left) and Chief Tony Holinka (right) sat down with Ken Cooper to talk about what it's like to serve on a Volunteer Fire Department. Jerry Roesler has been serving on the Shelby Fire Department since 1966 and Tony Holinka has been serving on the Shelby Fire Department since 2003. Roesler and Holinka highlighted the amount of training that the members attend and how serving the community keeps them humble. The members have different "day jobs", belief systems, and backgrounds, but when it comes down to it, they're one team, with one goal in mind; to provide the best care possible on every single call. To hear the full interview, check out the Around River City podcast hosted by Ken Cooper.

"COMPASSION IS ALWAYS IN STYLE" – JERRY ROESLER

Thank you to all Fire Fighters and First Responders for your service!

BRUSH CHIPPING

Brush will only be picked up once per month to allow time for our road crew to complete other necessary projects. Weather permitting, the first brush cycle will be April 20th. Piles larger than 4' x 4'x 8' will not be picked up and will need to be handled by a tree service. No exceptions. The pile must be neatly stacked on your front lawn with cut ends facing the street. If your pile is not placed on your front lawn, it may not be picked up. There will only be one stop per house, per cycle. Putting out a fresh pile each day of the brush cycle is not acceptable. To request a brush pickup, email info@townofshelby.com or call 608-788-1032 x1.

Brush Chipping Dates for 2022: April 20th-21st, May 18th-19th, June 15th-16th, July 27th-28th, August 24th-25th, September 21st-22nd, October 19th-20th & November 16th-17th(weather permitting).





ARBOR HILLS WELLHOUSE OPEN HOUSE

Please join us for an opportunity to learn about and tour the new wellhouse that was recently completed in the Arbor Hills development. Our Sanitary District Board Commissioners, Sanitary District Operators and Administrative Staff will be there to meet and greet you and provide information about the well. Coffee and Pastries will be served.

Date: Saturday, May 7th, 2022

Time: 10:00 a.m.-11:30 a.m.

Location: Arbor Hills Wellhouse #2 (N2276 Briarwood Ave, La Crosse, WI

54601)

FIRE RING PERMITS & BRUSH BURNING PERMITS

Fire Ring Permits and Brush Burning Permits are FREE! You can apply online at townofshelby.com. Once a Fire Ring Permit has been approved, you do not need to reapply unless the owner, address or location of fire ring has changed. Brush burning permits will need to be applied for EACH time you want to burn. Allow up to 5 business days to get those approved.

No Burning of Leaves is allowed in the Town of Shelby.



SHELBY FIRE DEPARTMENT CHICKEN Q TICKETS ON SALE NOW

\$11.00 per ticket —please come *EARLY!!!*

Drive-thru or walk up service only this year.

Tickets can be purchased thru Shelby Town Hall or online at townofshelby.com.

Donations also accepted. Your Receipt for your Online Payment IS YOUR TICKET.

ELECTION WORKERS

If you would like to work at the polls on election day or just want more information, call the Town Clerk, Fortune at 608-788-1032 x2.



ABSENTEE BALLOTS

If you will be gone during Election Day and would like to cast your vote, please fill out a Absentee Ballot Application. Be sure you make your request allowing for mailing timeframes to receive and return the ballot. All ballots must be received by 8:00 p.m. on Election day to be counted. You will need to provide photo ID in order to receive a ballot per Wisconsin State Law.

REGISTER TO VOTE

Need to change your
Name? Address? Need to
Register to Vote? Visit:
myvote.wi.gov or Town Hall.
State Law requires you be a
town resident for 28 days
prior to the election. You
will need proof of address.

TOWN OF SHELBY DIRECTORY-OUR OPTIONS HAVE CHANGED Dial 788-1032, then Associated Appraisal Consultants, Inc 920-749-1195 Brush/ Roads/ Shelters/Concerns Option 1 Elections/Clerk, Fortune Option 2 Building Inspector, Jim Webb 608-780-4672 Office Manager/Treasurer, Sara.....Option 3 Town Chairman, Tim Candahl 608-780-3564 Administrator, Christina...... Option 4 Town Supervisor, Renee Knutson 608-461-2107 Road Crew/ ShopOption 5 Town Supervisor, Tim Padesky 608-780-1322 Police Department (Non-Emergency).....Option 6 Town Supervisor Marlene Heal608-790-6543 Fire Department (Non-Emergency)......Option 7 Town Supervisor, Tim Ehler......608-792-6955 NO EXTENDED HOURS ON ANY DAY. • EMERGENCY DIAL 911 **FEBRUARY 2022 MARCH 2022** APRIL 2022 JANUARY 2022 s Т S т w Т S S т W т S S F S T_{Δ} ,1Š -16 £13 **,19** 20 21 **MAY 2022** JUNE 2022 **JULY 2022** AUGUST 2022 S М S S М F S S М S S М S ,31 **,2**5 ,8, 10, డ్ప <u> 16</u> 24 25 <u> 30</u> 23 Or 26 27 OCTOBER 2022 **NOVEMBER 2022 DECEMBER 2022** SEPTEMBER 2022 s м S s м s S м w F S S м W F S т т ر85 43\ 15 16

Curbside Recycling

FREE E-Waste Event Jan 6, 7:00 am-3:00 pm. Bring items to Town Shop. Snow make up date is Jan. 14, 2022, 7:00 am-3:00 pm.

Holidays: No refuse or recycling

pickup. Collections following these

holidays will be a day late.

Christmas tree pick up

Jan. 20. Trees must

be out by then.

Jan. 5, 13 and 20. Last Day of tree pick up is Large item dropoff 7 am-noon

Brush Collection